Republic of ti)e Philippines

Bepartment of Education

REGION 1V-A CALABARZON
CITY SCHOOLS DIVISION OF THE CITY OF TAYABAS

03 SEP 2020

DIVISION MEMORANDUM
No. a7 s. 2020

ONLINE SURVEY AMONG JHS AND SHS STUDENTS

To: Heads, Public Secondary Schools
All Others Concerned

i This is in reference with the letter dated September 2, 2020 signed by
City Councilor Farley L. Abrigo, requesting the support of the junior and
senior high school principals/coordinators and the respective
teachers/advisers to help the Technical Working Group of the City College of
Tayabas in facilitating an online survey among senior and junior high school
students regarding the feasibility study of the proposed local city college.

2, The online survey will be administered through the link:
https://forms.gle/La2grjSBaLqs855TA starting on September 4, 2020
and ending on September 11, 2020.

3, For information and guidance.
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Dear Dr. Ogayon, ! DATE. 0”,[ W0 ‘Ln/
Control No. 017

GREETINGS!

It is with great pride and enthusiasm to inform you, that the current elected officials of the local government unit
(LGU) of the City of Tayabas headed by Mayor ERNIDA AGPI-REYNOSO are unanimous in recognizing the utmost
importance of EDUCATION, and one of the top priorities of the duly adopted 10 Point ++ Executive - Legislative
Agenda (ELA) 2020-2022 include the establishment of the proposed City College of Tayabas (CCT). This initiative is
expected to serve as the great equalizer, for it will open doors of opportunity for all, and will potentially provide
better prospect for all Tayabasins to acquire an affordable, accessible, relevant and quality higher EDUCATION in
the very near future.

In line with this, the CCT Technical Working Group (TWG) Secretariat composed of Prof. Pablito Budoy, Dr. Milo
Placino, Mrs. Mary Juliet Labitigan, Ms. Kristine Caliwara and Ms. Chaniry Eleazar has been commissioned by the
Office of the City Mayor to conduct a Feasibility Study in order to ascertain the stakeholders’ acceptability as well as
the viability of the proposed local city college.

In this regard, may we request from your good office, permission to conduct online surveys among senior and junior
high school students in all junior and senior high schools in the City Schools Division of Tayabas so as to collect the
necessary data using the prepared survey questionnaires using google forms (see attached). The online survey will
start on September 4, 2020 and end on September 11, 2020.

It could be recalled that we have already secured prior approval from your office to conduct and distribute
hardcopy of the survey instruments. However, the conduct of the survey did not materialize due to the Luzon-wide
COVID-19 pandemic lockdown last March, 2020.

Rest assured that information provided by the respondents will be kept confidential and will be used solely to
effectively determine the necessary information crucial in the successful planning and implementation of the said
priority project.

Likewise, with your permission and assistance, we would like to implore the support of the junior and senior high
school principals/coordinators and the respective teachers/advisers to help the TGW-CCT secretariat in facilitating
the online survey by sending the online survey link: https://forms.gle/serNtjujF6eoGDP17 to their respective
students as well as ascertaining the participation of at least 80% of junior and senior high school students currently
enrolled this school year.

The TWG-CCT will be more than willing to meet the respective junior and high school principals to discuss other

matters and issues relevant to the actual conduct of the online survey. We hope that our request will merit your
kind consideration. Thank you very much!

Very truly yours,

Counc%%ABRIGO

Chairman, TWG - City College of Tayabas Honorary Chairman, TWG — City College of Tayabas
Chairman, SP Committee on Education

Telefax No. (042) 793 - 3129
Email add: Igu.tayabasci @gmaﬂ.com
Office Address: J.P Rizal Street, Brgy. San Diego Zone 1,

City of Tayabas




